
June 29, 2011

Tom O’Connell, Jeff Bushey and Karen Wisehart
Best Western Windjammer Inn & Restaurant
1076 Williston Road
South Burlington, VT 05403

Dear Tom, Jeff and Karen:

Thank you very much for inviting me to work with you last Friday as part of my “Vermont 
Everyday Jobs” initiative. That day stood out as one of the best-organized jobs visits so far this 
year. You obviously put a lot of thought into how best to show me the many different aspects of 
your business, and I really appreciate that. (I should have known that people in the hospitality 
industry would know how to make me feel welcome!)

I learned a lot in working with you, Tara, and George, about all of the hard work that 
goes on “behind the scenes” to give our visitors a good experience. I also gained some valuable 
insight during our lunch about the support you need from the state and from statewide 
organizations to bring events and conventions here. I thank you for that valuable feedback, and I 
hope to continue those conversations with you and with officials here in Montpelier. 

Again, thank you for a great day – and a great lunch! – and please keep in touch. 

Best regards,

Phil Scot


